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DEPUTY LEADER, REGENERATION AND RESOURCES 
AND ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES PORTOLIOS 

 
A record of decisions made by the Executive Cabinet Member 
with responsibility for the Deputy Leader Portfolio, the 
Executive Cabinet Member for Regeneration and Resources 
and the Executive Cabinet Member for Environmental 
Services:- 
 

MONDAY 19TH SEPTEMBER, 2016 
 
Following consideration of the matters detailed below in the 
presence of:- 
 

Councillor Mrs. Thomas - Executive Cabinet Member 
Deputy Leader’s Portfolio 

Councillor Adia - Executive Cabinet Member – 
Regeneration and Resources 
Portfolio 

Councillor Peel  - Executive Cabinet Member – 
Environmental Services 
Portfolio 

Councillor Chadwick - Cabinet Member for 
Highways, Transport and 
Community Services 

Councillor Zaman - Cabinet Member for 
Development and 
Regeneration and Human 
Resources  

Councillor J. Byrne - Cabinet Member for Culture, 
Youth and Sport 

Councillor Greenhalgh - Major Opposition 
Spokesperson  

Councillor Mrs. Fairclough - Major Opposition 
Spokesperson 

Councillor Cox - Major Opposition 
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Spokesperson 

Officers  

Mr. S. Young - Director of Place 

Ms. S. Johnson - Borough Treasurer 

Mrs. J. Pollard - Head of Strategic Finance 
and Accountancy 

Ms. L. Butcher - Head of Finance 

Mrs. V. Ridge - Democratic Services 
Manager 

CONFIDENTIAL ITEM 
 
The background papers and reports in relation to the 
following item were considered confidential as defined in 
paragraph 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 
1972 and that it be deemed that, in all the circumstances of 
the case, the public interest in their exemption outweighs 
the public interest in their disclosure. 
 
1. SAVINGS AND EFFICIENCIES REVIEW OF 

ACCOUNTANCY AND STRATEGIC FINANCE AND 
CHILDREN’S AND ADULT SERVICES JOINT FINANCE 
UNIT 

 
The Borough Treasurer submitted a report which set out the 
savings and efficiencies proposals in respect of the 
Accountancy and Strategic Finance Unit and the Children’s and 
Adult Joint Finance Unit in accordance with the 2015/2017 
budget. 
 
The report advised that the proposals, if approved, would form 
the basis for consultation with trades unions, staff, elected 
members and key stakeholders.  It was anticipated that the 
revised staffing structures would be in place after an 
appropriate period of consultation, and no later than 1st March, 
2017 in preparation for year-end. 
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The relevant Equality Impact Assessment had been 
undertaken and was attached in Appendix 5 to the report. 
 
The Executive Cabinet Members APPROVED the report for 
consultation purposes with trades unions, staff and 
stakeholders. 


